BOARD OF TRUSTEES

Village of East Syracuse

December 4, 2017

Following the Pledge of Allegiance Mayor Robert T. Tackman called the meeting of the Village of East Syracuse Board of Trustees for Monday, December 4, 2018 to order at 7:04PM. 
Prior to the meeting the Mayor welcomed residents, children’s choir from ESE, special guests and Santa for the annual tree lighting ceremony.

Present: Deputy Mayor James E. Carr, Jr., Trustee Janet L. Mattox, Trustee Carol Para, Trustee Daniel J. Wagner, and Mayor Robert T. Tackman.

Also Present:  DPW Superintendent Ron Russell, III, Village Clerk Patricia J. Derby, 1st Assistant Fire Chief and Director of Code Enforcement Chris Shields and Town of DeWitt Police department Road Patrol Commander Lieutenant Chase Bilodeau.
Excused:  Parks Director Tom Richardson
Three Village residents attended:  Housing Chairperson Sally Seeley, Sharon Neffer, and Tracy Wright.

Review of Correspondence  A record of recent correspondence has been distributed to the Board of Trustees and all department heads to assist in monitoring activities.

Payment of vouchers

Park Pavilion

Motion – by Trustee Mattox, seconded by Trustee Para - To approve the expenditure of $9825 to Wagner Carpentry & Construction for finished work on Pavilion (voucher #57556).

Polling the Board: Trustee Wagner abstains, All others in favor.  Motion carried.
Motion – by Trustee Wagner, seconded by Trustee Para - To accept the following vouchers for payment:

From Consolidated Fund Abstract, vouchers numbered 57470 through 57619 and Abstract in the amount of $361,387.75.
Polling the Board: Trustee Wagner abstains on voucher #57556, All others in favor.  Motion carried.
Appointments and Resignations
Motion – by Trustee Para, seconded by Deputy Mayor Carr - To accept the resignation of Mary Albanese as part-time Court Clerk.

Polling the Board: All in favor.  Motion carried.
Mayor Tackman proposes Trustee Janet Mattox as a member of the Fire Service Advisory Board, for a two year term, to expire December 2019.

Polling the Board: Trustee Mattox abstains, All other in favor.  Motion carried.
Mayor Tackman re-appoints Deputy Mayor James E. Carr, Jr. as a member of the Housing Authority Committee, for a five year term, to expire December 2022.

Housing Authority is appointed by the Mayor, Board approval not needed.  One member must be a member of the Board of Trustees.

OLD BUSINESS
Court Audit

Motion – by Trustee Para, seconded by Trustee Wagner - To accept the results of the audit by Pompo & Associate of the Village of East Syracuse Justice Court Bail and Fines Accounts for year ending May 31, 2017.


Discussion:  Mayor Tackman noted the recommendations.  The Judge will review the monthly State report and assure all entries are recorded and reconciled.

Deputy Mayor Carr inquired when the audit for the Village will be completed.  Village Clerk Derby reported that Jim Pompo just requested additional items.  It is hoped that all can be resolved before the end of the month including the filing of the AUD.

Polling the Board:  All in favor.  Motion carried.
CONTRACTS

CNY SPCA

Motion – by Deputy Mayor Carr, seconded by Trustee Mattox - To authorize the Mayor to sign agreement with CNYSCPA for 2018 dog control for $5000.

Polling the Board: All in favor.  Motion carried
Tracy Wright interrupted the discussion on the SPCA contract to ask if anything could be done about feral cats.  Mayor Tackman reported that he is researching the cat issue.  Looked at 4 or 5 other municipalities to see what they do but cats are a special category under NYS laws.  Cats have eminent domain.  The CNY Cat Coalition is available to come in and trap the cats but they will be returned after they are neutered. The Village already has a cat law that places responsibility and ownership on those that feed the cats. The problem is with enforcement. 
2018 Fire Protection

Motion – by Trustee Wagner, seconded by Trustee Para - To approve the 2018 Fire Protection Services contract with the Town of DeWitt and authorize the Mayor to execute the agreement.

Discussion:  Mayor Tackman reported that he has met with the Town Supervisor and they have reached agreement for $1.2 million (this is $300,000 over the current $900,000 payment).  The Town Board will address the matter at their meeting next Monday.  This number does include the payment of bond for new Rescue Truck (already ordered and to be delivered in February) and the hiring of three (3) new firehouse caretakers. These items were part of the proposed budget put forward by the Fire Chief for next Village fiscal year.
Trustee Mattox objected that the Board had set $1.3 million as target number, with separate addendums for the Rescue truck or any other additional apparatus purchases.

Mayor Tackman noted that as the Rescue truck has already been ordered did not make that change in this contract but intend for any purchases moving forward.

Trustee Wagner commented that the Town Board has already adopted their budget and levied for taxes.  Mayor Tackman reported that the Town budget for Fire Protection Services for east Syracuse is $1.4 million but this included the LDC. 
Mayor Tackman offered that this will pay for what we need – the general operating expenses for the Department plus the new caretakers and the Rescue truck. If the Board does not accept we can continue to negotiate with the Town.

Deputy Mayor Carr suggested that going back to the Town may not be productive. It’s like pulling teeth. 
1st Assistant Fire Chief Shields reviewed his proposed budget. $1.3 included  purchase of new engine, as well as equipment & apparatus and operating expenses.  Reminded that contract is based on an 80/20 split and that the Village is apportioned a 20% share of total expenses for Fire Protection district. 

Mayor Tackman stated he is confident that can operate the Department for $1.2 million.  The Village debt (which a part is credited to the Fire Department) will be reduced with the final payment of the Municipal Building bond.

Trustee Mattox proposed that the new Engine cannot be purchased next year if accept $1.2 million.  It is not enough to take on additional debt.

Deputy Mayor Carr continued that it is not fair.  The bottom line is that the Village taxpayers subsidize the Town for fire service.  
Trustee Mattox noted that there have been many items purchased for Fire department that exceeded the budget allocation.  This contract will not recoup the Village for those expenses.

Mayor Tackman noted that these were discussed in negotiations.  The Town Supervisor demands audited and certified verification on expenditures.

Deputy Mayor Carr declared that we cannot keep doing this.
Polling the Board: Trustee Mattox voted no, All others in favor.  Motion carried.
Deputy Mayor Carr explained his yes vote by explaining that $1.2 million is not enough. Would like to take the next 12 months to resolve these outstanding issues and do what is right and fair for the Village taxpayer. Know that Supervisor Michalenko is not cooperating. 
Annual Service Agreements

Municipal Building 

Motion – by Trustee Wagner, seconded by Deputy Mayor Carr -To approve and authorize the Mayor to sign annual service agreement with:

o
Integrated Facility Systems for Delta Controls direct digital control system for Municipal Building HVAC system for $5300 [same last 7 years];

o
Alarm Services of CNY to provide monitoring, and annual inspection of Municipal Building fire alarm system for $906. [same as last 8 year];


o
Chuck’s Fire Equipment for equipment maintenance and inspection for $2227 (does not include any discharged or damaged extinguishers);


o
Cobalt Systems for $3190 [same as last year] for annual maintenance of Village’s Nortel MICS digital telephone system to include all phones and associated voicemail system.

(Otis Elevator for periodic maintenance and inspections renews in 2019) 

Polling the Board: All in favor.  Motion carried.
NEW BUSINESS

Court 

Motion – by Trustee Wagner, seconded by Trustee Mattox - To advertise for assistant Court Clerk. Position is part-time approximately 20 hours a week, working some evening hours.


Discussion: Mayor Tackman reports that this  position was discussed at budget preparation to include up to 20 hours a week and to be available to cover for the Court Clerk when she is away or on vacation.

Trustee Wagner asked  if there was any special training that they could attend.  There is a Court Clerks Association that can provide training and the Court Clerk is available to train on the job.

Polling the Board: All in favor.  Motion carried.
Fire Department – Training
Motion – by Trustee Wagner, seconded by Deputy Mayor Carr - To approve the attendance at training for John Schiebel at New Hampshire Fire Academy for Stress First Aid for Firefighters and Emergency services personnel and Occupational Fire Service Cancer on December 6th.  1 night hotel ($118) plus 1 lunch ($13) and 2 dinners ($23 x 2) and tolls ($20) for total $197.  
Polling the Board: All in favor.  Motion carried.
Motion – by Trustee Wagner, seconded by Deputy Mayor Carr - To approve the attendance at training for Noah Medina and Hayden Turk at FAST - Firefighter Assist & Search Team at Erie County – Cheektowaga.  Noah will take village vehicle for Friday, Saturday & Sunday December 8th – 10th and stay 2 nights hotel ($212/night) with meal allowance for 3 days $46/day)  Hayden will drive his own vehicle (300 miles at $.53 = $159) with 1 night hotel ($212) and 2 days meals ($46 each) for $562 for Noah and $463 for Hayden.


Discussion: Trustee Mattox asked why sending bunk-in students this far – is the training offered locally.  Chief Shields reported that this training is required by the Department for rapid intervention team (RIT) should a firefighter go down at the scene and for certain alarms and calls.  Been waiting since August for training to be offered.  This was the closest location offered.  Chief Shields noted the extra benefit of this training for the Bunk-in students is that they live here, this benefits us. 
Polling the Board: All in favor.  Motion carried.
 Fire Department – Heavy Rescue Inspection

Motion – by Deputy Mayor Carr, seconded by Trustee Wagner - To approve the daily meal allowance of $46/day for Jim Brewster, Louis Longo and Nate Baker ($414 total) for inspection and overview trip to Florida.  Other travel related expenses for the trip are covered by E-One as part of the contract.

Polling the Board: All in favor.  Motion carried.
Parks Activities

Motion – by Trustee Para, seconded by Trustee Wagner - To approve the offering program senior trip to Turning Stone Casino on Thursdays, January 18th  and February 15th for adults 21+ years of age.  Cost for Village residents is $13, $15 for non-residents.  Trip includes motor coach transportation (Quality Coach), $15 free play or $15 BINGO Bucks, and $5 lunch coupon.  22 spots will be reserved for Village residents, with 20 for non-residents. Pre-registration required.  Payment due at sign-up.  $5 fee charged for all refunds. No refund unless spot on bus can be filled. Bus leaves Heman St. at 9:45AM (pick-up Bennett Manor at 9:30AM) returns approximately 5PM. 

Polling the Board: All in favor.  Motion carried.
Motion – by Trustee Wagner, seconded by Trustee Para - To approve Winterfest on Saturday, February 24th at Ellis Field Park.


Discussion: Mayor Tackman noted that Winterfest is a program that the Advisory Committee is proposing to encourage more activities during the winter months. 
Polling the Board: All in favor.  Motion carried.
DEPARTMENT HEAD REPORTS

DPW – Superintendent Ron Russell, III

WINTER OPERATIONS – DPW finished winter equipment prep, staked road & sidewalk hazards and installed snow fence.  Crews salted and plowed 2 snow events.
LEAVES – DPW crews picked up leaves daily when conditions and time away from other duties allowed. DPW will continue pickup during December when possible. 

SANITARY SEWERS – DPW repaired several vents/cleanouts and resolved some other sewer related issues in various parts of the Village.

HOLIDAY PREPARATION – DPW crews put up the American Flags along Manlius Street in honor of Veterans Day.  Crews also installed the Christmas Lights on Manlius Street and around the Municipal Building.
SIGN REPAIR – DPW installed new signs replacing damaged or fading signs in several locations.  The street name sign at Heman & Silver was vandalized twice and replaced the pole.  This sign has been vandalized numerous times over the past 2 years with no witness to who is responsible.

TREE WORK – DPW crews trimmed trees in areas of the Village.  Trees in the 100 block of East Manlius Street and the 100 block of West Manlius Street were trimmed by a contractor due to proximity of wires and need of special certification.

PESH (OSHA) TRAINING – DPW employees took part in annual safety training on numerous aspects of our duties.

STREET REPAIR – Crews did street repairs in the 300 block of West Yates Street and the 100 block of North Center Street.  Crews also shimmed numerous manholes that were hit during plowing operations last season.

STREET SWEEPING – Streets were swept when possible to satisfy MS4 requirements as well as assist in removing leaves along the curb lines.
Fire Department – 1st Assistant Fire Chief Chris Shields

Fire Calls for the Month of November

Fire, Other




1

Fire, Vehicle 




1

Special Outside Fire



0

Rescue 




11

Medical Assist




1

EMS assist EMS Crew


1

Motor Vehicles with Injuries


5

Motor Vehicle with no injuries

9

Lock-in




0

Fuel Spills




2

Chemical Spills



1

Electrical wiring/problem


1

Power line down



3

Building Collapse/weakened


1

Lock-out




2

Smoke/Odor




1

Public Service Assistance


1

Unauthorized burning



1

Dispatched/Canceled en Route

7

Unintentional Transmission of Alarm
2

Alarm Activation Unintentional

35

CO Detector Activation


2






88

Mutual Aid Calls


      Given




Bridgeport




1

DeWitt





1

 
     

Fayetteville




3

Lyncourt




1

Manlius




1

Mattydale




1

Minoa





1
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Chief Shields reported that the call breakdown is 66% in the Town, 22% in the Village and 12% mutual aid.  

The Department also provided Santa services for the Town & Village and the Bank of New York in recognition of their generous support for the Burn Run.
Village Office – Village Clerk Patricia J. Derby
Annual Audit

FJ Pompo & Company has completed their annual audit for the East Syracuse Justice Court Bail and Fine Accounts for year ending May 31, 2017. 

They are wrapping up their review of the Village’s accounts and should complete the Annual Report to NYS shortly.  
Village Elections

The Onondaga County Board of Elections have completed the canvas and submitted a list of elected officials:  Robert T. Tackman for Mayor, Joseph J. Zavaglia for Village Justice and Kimberly A. Liedka and Mary C. Albanese for Trustees.

The four (4) year term for all begins at noon on the January 1st.  

The Annual Organizational Meeting for the Village will be Monday, January 8th  at 7PM.
Holidays and Events

Village Office and DPW Operations are closed for Christmas Friday, December 22nd and Christmas Day December 25th and for New Year’s a half day Friday, December 29th and New Year’s day January 1st.  Village Offices are also closed Monday, January 15th for Martin Luther King Day.

Projects

SSO Mitigation, Phase 2, Contract 2 

Engineers continue to prepare design following thorough sewer inspections throughout the Village  

Save the Rain/WEP – Sewer Repairs 

Work was completed on sewer near Horton Place.  Final reports and drawings will be submitted for close-out and reimbursement.

Park Pavilion 

The Pavilion is completed and was dedicated November 20th as the Cunningham Pavilion in recognition of Wayne Cunningham’s contributions and service to the Village.

Still waiting to hear on acceptance of Community Development project for tennis and basketball court improvements and NYS grant application for Neighborhood Park and corner of East Ellis & North Center.  
Other Committees and Boards

Zoning – Has an application for area variance for parking requirements at Aldi’s on Thursday, December 14th.

Planning – Will meet December 11th 

Safety – Comp Alliance was in October 19th for required annual training on Blood borne pathogens, Sexual Harassment, Workplace Violence Prevention and Right to Know. Guests from Village of Minoa and Village of Marcellus also attended these sessions. Continue to work on recommendations following the Risk Assessments by Comp Alliance.  Awaiting report on finding from NYMIR inspections.  Meeting schedule for next year is: February 20th, June 19th and October 16th.

Parks Department – Director Tom Richardson

Village House Lighting Contest- Judging for Village house lighting contest will held on Monday, December 11th. Free to enter. Prizes will be awarded for top 3 houses. Forms are available online and at Village Office to register..

Tree Lighting. Thank you to DPW for decorating Tree and surrounding area . ESE 1st graders made ornaments and came down Monday to put them on tree.
Youth Programs
The Movie Cars 3 was held on Friday, November 10th. The kids had a great time building their own cars to watch movie in.
The Children’s Annual Thanksgiving Turkey Shoot bowling Tournament was held on Wednesday, November 22nd.   79 children participated in the event
The Movie Polar Express will be held Friday, December 15th at the Village Hall (2nd floor) beginning at 7:00 pm. Free. 

Breakfast with Santa will be held on Saturday, December 16th at the American Legion from 9:00 – 11:00
Christmas break activities include Parent child paint day (December 26), Movie & Pizza party (December 28) and intramurals (December 29th).
Senior Programs

52 seniors attended the trip to Del Lago on November 14th   
 The monthly intergenerational program at Heman Street Apt. was held for 3rd graders on Wednesday, November 15th. Children performed a thanksgiving play and made Pumpkin cake for seniors.
28 Bennett Manor residents attended Parks & Rec Luncheon on Tuesday, November 21st. A Thanksgiving meal was served. Next luncheon will be January 23rd  

40 seniors, children and adults will be going to see the Wizard of Oz on Wednesday, December 27th  

Seniors attend the 1940 radio Hour on Sunday, December 3rd at the Shoppingtown Mall

Seniors will be attending Lights on The Lake on December 7th. 

The Seniors Annual Christmas Party will be on Thursday, December 14th.from 10:00 – 2:00 at the American legion. Seniors may still register. Entertainment will be provided by children from East Syracuse Elementary.

Ellis Field Park 
The Christmas decorations at Ellis Field Park will be up this week for the Season. 

Mayor Tackman asked the Board if anyone wanted to serve as judges for the House Lighting contest. Last year’s winner along with the Judge will be part of the panel.
BOARD MEMBER COMMENTS

Trustee Daniel J. Wagner asked about the variance application for Aldi’s.  Director of Code Enforcement Chris Shields reports that their plans for an addition will result in losing some parking spaces. They’ve provided a study showing their parking needs.

Deputy Mayor James E. Carr commented that it has been an honor and a privilege to serve with Trustees Carol Para and Dan Wagner.  Many times the public does not see how much work goes into doing the job.  This Board has accomplished a lot and with the police merger with the Town was able to eliminate over $1 million dollars from the Village budget.  Taking a million dollars out of a budget doesn’t happen very often.

Deputy Mayor Carr reported on a couple of meetings he’s had regarding the proposal to put a bubble or permanent cover over the pool.  Looking at options. 

Also asked if employee was still having difficulties with the time clock.  Mayor Tackman reported that Syracuse Time & Alarm was here last Friday to enter her in but heard today that there was a problem again.    

Also asked about the position job description.  Job was posted as an Assistant DPW Supervisor not as Foreman.  Mayor Tackman reported it’s the same.  Received 4 responses interested in the internal position.  Will conduct interviews after the holidays.

Noted that it’s nice to see the Town of DeWitt Police here. 

Trustee Janet Mattox reported she met with the Court Clerk.  Propose that we add a drop box for people to leave their payments when she is not here.  It will be inside the building and not outside unattended (as some problems have been reported with those).
Trustee Daniel Wagner commented that he had a great time serving as Trustee but is glad it’s over! Wish the new Trustees the best of luck.
MAYOR’S REMARKS – Robert T. Tackman
Mayor Tackman recognized Trustee Carol Para earlier at the tree lighting with a Certificate of Appreciation.  He now presented one to Trustee Daniel Wagner and thanked them for their years of service to our community.

The new term of office takes place at noon on January 1st.  Looks forward to working with two new Trustees.

Thanked Lt. Chase Bilodeau for attending tonight’s meeting.  In light of recent events and news reports its reassuring that Town of DeWitt Police is here and doing everything to protect our Village. 
Several residents have notice speeding on Hartwell Ave as a consistent problem. Lt. Bilodeau will add that to his traffic report. May put up a portable sign in the area as a reminder to drivers to slow down.
Lt. Chase Bilodeau shared information from Town of DeWitt Police annual reports for years since merger with the Village Police (2015).  Average approximately 30,000 calls for service annually.  DeWitt is the third busiest Department in the County (NYS and Onondaga County Sheriffs are 1 & 2). Approximately 10,628 were in the Village. Seeing 16% increase in arrests in the Village since DeWitt took over. One car is dedicated to the Village post but many times there are more. The increase is reflective of what an investigative department can do.

Lt. Bilodeau reported on the recent arrests related to the home invasion and shooting the day after Thanksgiving.  The four individuals have confessed and some items were recovered.  They are currently being held at the Justice Center.  
Monthly stats for November record 312 total calls, which is one of the slower months (the highest being 426). Larceny calls at Wal-Mart make up a number of calls monthly.

Tracy Wright asked if anything could be done against renters with multiple complaints. Mayor Tackman has brought to the acting Chief’s attention the Village’s Disruptive Conduct Local Law.  With Director of Code Enforcement getting up to speed in the position will focus more on coordinated efforts to educate and enforce these incidents. Lt. Bilodeau recommends pulling the 911 records and searching for multiple calls to one address. 

Sally Seeley commented on how see the DeWitt Police in the Village all the time.  Nice to have a presence. Director of Code Enforcement Chris Shields noted that they are in & out of the substation all the time both day & night.
Lt. Bilodeau that in addition to the marked patrol cars and the dedicated post DeWitt Police have 8 un-marked cars for those times when they wish to go un-seen.

Mayor Tackman noted that while there was some loss of closeness without our own Department DeWitt is a larger agency with a lot to be gained.  Stressed working on communication and partnership to solving some of our problems.  Recommended that people send an e-mail to the Village or use the DeWitt Police TIPS line.
Deputy Mayor Carr asked the Lieutenant what his general feel was for the last couple of years in the Village.  Is crime moving in with an outside influence?  Lt. Bilodeau suggested that with an increased level of rental population they are less vested and there is more crime.  But that is only one factor. 

Lt. Bilodeau proposed that 2017 was quieter than 2016.  In 2 years there were over 400 arrests.  DeWitt came in looking to hit the Village hard and send a message. Think that has had an effect.  

Sharon Neffer asked what could be done if one particular house was a problem.  Lt. Bilodeau speculated that if there’s a crime being committed there’s something they can do. If you let the Police know (call the TIPS line) that will put it on our radar. 
ANNOUNCEMENTS

Holiday Closing and Changes

Offices will be closed for the Christmas and New Year’s holidays on Friday, December 22nd and Monday, December 25th (Christmas Day) and a half day on Friday, December 29th and all day Monday, January 1st (New year’s Day). Court is cancelled Tuesday, December 26th.

There will be no change in garbage and recycling collection of Christmas or New Year’s.
Court cancelled:
Tuesday, December 26th 

Senior trips:
Sunday, December 3rd  
CNY Playhouse

         
                                               

Thursday, December 7th     
Lights on the Lake



Wednesday, December 27th   
Wizard of Oz




Thursday, December 14th 
Senior Christmas Party


Youth trips and activities:

Friday, December 15th 
Christmas Movie Night 


Saturday, December 16th  
Breakfast with Santa


Tuesday, December 26th 
Parent/Child Paint Day

Thursday, December 28th 
Pizza & a Movie




Friday, December 29th 
Intramurals & Pizza Party



Disney on Ice – Dream Big on Thursday, January 4th 
Annual Christmas Tree Lighting on Monday, December4th at 6PM with crafts, refreshments and a visit from Santa to follow.

Annual House lighting Contest – Judges will judge houses on Monday, December 11th. Winners will be announced on Tuesday, December 12th 
The Annual Organizational Meeting and meeting of the Board of Trustees is Monday, January 8th at 7PM.  

COMMUNITY COMMENTS
Tracy Wright asked about the Board’s response to concerns about Rt. 481.  Mayor Tackman reported that the Mayor’s Association did talk about at their last meeting.  Concerns with federal tax changes took precedent but the Association will return to this topic in January for a concerted and coordinated area response.
Plan to update the new Trustees on this and other issues.

Motion – by Trustee Mattox, seconded by Trustee Wagner - To adjourn.

Meeting adjourned at 8:47PM
Respectfully submitted by,
Patricia J. Derby

Village Clerk
Minutes were distributed unapproved to Board of Trustees and Department Heads on Tuesday, December 05, 2017.
Review of Correspondence
11/1/17
Congressman Katko; RE: tax policies;

11/6/17
Governor Cuomo; RE: 100th anniversary women’s suffrage;

11/6/17
OCWA; RE:  Additional ISO credits;

11/7/17
Code Enforcement; RE: outdoor storage 308 Highland Ave;

11/7/17
Fire Department Inc.; RE: insurance claim water damage;

11/7/17
Breazley; RE: Cyber security webinar;

11/7/17
Mayor Tackman; RE: complaint;

11/7/17
NYSERDA; RE: Benchmarking submission;

11/7/17
NYCOM; RE: municipal profile;

11/8/17
CNYRPDB; RE: benchmarking resolution;

11/9/17
McNeil Insurance; RE: loss control discussion items;

11/9/17
John Crowley; RE: summary of discussion;

11/9/17
Village Clerk to Kishmish; RE: termination of services;

11/9/17
Mayor; RE: Cub Scouts on November 29th; 
11/9/17
Village Clerk; RE: ad for part-time Parks assistant;

11/13/17
VFIS; RE: training in driver safety;

11/13/17
NYCOM; RE: elimination of SALT deduction;

11/13/17
FJ Pompo; RE: completed Court audit;

11/14/17
Beazley; RE: data privacy webinar;

11/14/17
NYS OSC; RE: fiscal stress monitoring;

11/15/1
BOCES Help Desk; RE: VoIP connections;

11/15/17
BOCES Help Desk; RE: add new e-mail users;

11/15/17
BOCES Help Desk; RE: Office 365 licenses;
11/15/17
NYMIR; RE: Public Works;

11/15/17
NYCOM; RE: State austerity and fiscal stress conference;

11/15/17
Recreation Committee, Inc.; RE: meeting minutes;

11/16/17
CNYPDB; RE: Highway training;

11/16/17
NYCOM; RE: Village elections webinar;

11/16/17
Onondaga County Planning; RE: filing deadline;

11/16/17
Jim Crowley; RE: Workers comp claim settlement;

11/17/17
Village Clerk to Onondaga County Planning; RE: variance application;  

11/17/17
Village Clerk to ZBA; RE: variance application;

11/17/17
Code Enforcement; RE: unregister vehicle 509 North Center Street;

11/19/17
Mayor; RE: passing of North Syracuse Deputy Mayor;

11/20/17
Mayor; RE: overnight parking;

11/20/17
DPW Superintendent; RE: overnight parking;

11/20/17
Code Enforcement; RE; final notice permit requirements 209 East Heman Street;
11/20/17
Code Enforcement; RE: unregistered vehicle 107 Mosher Street;
11/20/17
Pavilion dedication; RE: pictures;

11/20/17
Special Meeting; RE: meeting minutes;

11/21/17
Goetzmann & Associates; RE; village health plans;

11/21/17
Marshall & Sterling; RE: Village health plans;

11/21/17
ZBA Chairperson; RE: unable to attend 12/14 hearing;

11/22/17
Code Enforcement; RE; outdoor storage 208 East Ellis Street;

11/22/17
NYSEDA; RE: third item for Clean Energy Community;

11/27/17
BOCES; RE: holiday coverage;

11/27/17
E-One; RE; purchasing process;

11/27/17
DPW; RE: corrective actions taken in response to PESH visit;

11/27/17
Code Enforcement; RE: outdoor storage 408 McCool Ave;

11/27/17
E-One; RE: Engine;
11/27/17
Citizen League; RE: citizen engagement survey;

11/28/17
BOCES; RE: license subscription;

11/28/17
Town of DeWitt; RE: planning & zoning application at Galster Road;

11/29/17
Village Clerk; RE: CHIPS;

12/1/17
Marshall & Sterling; RE: year-end checklist;

12/1/17
Onondaga County Board of Elections; RE: cavass

12/4/17
CNYRPDB; RE; CNY Bright Light update;

12/4/17
Syracuse University; RE: Local Leaders conference;
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